Sunscape Estates RV Park Cooperative
Board of Directors Policy

Subject: Candidate Campaign Practices

Original Date: November 14, 2017

Background:
As the process of the Board of Director Elections has evolved, it has become apparent that direction needs

to be given regarding acceptable practices in the use of Park common areas and communication venues
in the promotion of BOD Candidates. This policy will offer a guideline for Candidates throughout the
election campaign process.

Policy Guidelines:
This policy is issued to clarify the accepted practices during the Election Campaign Process:

1. Park Common Areas and Buildings:
e BOD Candidate campaign signage is not allowed
2. Park Communication Venues:
¢ BOD Candidate promotion is not allowed via the Park Website, Facebook Page, Newsletters,
Email Lists or other Park communications.
3. Park Mail Service:
e BOD Candidate promotion is not allowed via the Park Mail Service. Promotion allowed
through standard use of the U. S. Postal service only.
4. Campaigning time:
e BOD candidates may solicit door to door only between Sunrise and Sunset.
5. Candidates and their representatives’ identification:
e When soliciting, candidates and those representing them, must wear Sunscape
identification name tags.
6. Campaign signage:
e Must support the candidate.
e Must not create a hazard to public safety.
e Must not be more than 10 square feet.
e Must have the permission of the member if placed on a non-park lot.
7. Signage time frames:
¢ Signs may be displayed up to 60 days before the Annual Meeting date.
e Candidates are responsible to see that their signs are removed on or before 5 days after the
Annual Meeting.
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